Copy of letter sent to Miss Amy Taylor, Planning Dept, MDDC on 12th June 2007

Planning Application No.07/01005/MFUL

Proposal – Erection of 23 dwellings with garaging, parking and associated works

Location – Churchills Farm, High Street, Hemyock.

Hemyock Parish Councillors held a special, open meeting to inspect and discuss the plans for this application. My Councillors would recommend that approval is granted but the following observations.

Affordable housing

Shared ownership homes are not popular in Hemyock; from past experience we find that there is far more interest in discounted full ownership or rented properties.

My Councillors have met with Chris Winters, a Director of Summerfield Developments, regarding the affordable homes issue and are aware of a scheme that they are operating themselves offering full ownership at discounted rates on a Section 106 agreement.

The Parish Council requires that these homes remain for Hemyock and Clayhidon residents in perpetuity.

My Councillors are anxious to have input regarding affordable housing and the final Section 106 agreements.

Traffic

Residents are unhappy with any increase in traffic and the Parish Council is disappointed that the County Council did not make comment on this.  The access road to this estate is via the High Street, which is narrow and as residents have no off-road parking, their cars are parked in the street.

Sewerage

Given that the current combined syrface and foul water sewer causes flooding and overflowing on the Longmead estate in periods of rain and this development will discharge into this system, we request that South West Water address the deficiencies prior to any development taking place on site.  South West Water has already admitted to this Council that works are required to address this failing. (copy of their letter attached).

Education

Hemyock Primary School has 23 children wanting to start school this September and only 20 places available; with the Millhayes development still not completed, let alone the Churchills Farm development.  

My Council would like to be certain that all education contributions from the developer go to Hemyock Primary School.

Settlement Limit

Hemyock Parish Council is concerned that the development of this site does not set a precedent for development in the future beyond the settlement limits. 

We urge you to take the above comments into consideration when deciding on this application.

Yours sincerely

A.C Kingston

Clerk for the Parish Council

Copy to Frank Rosamond – District Councillor.

